February 4, 2015

To Whomever This May Concern,

This writing Is to note that at the special conference held on October 22, 2014 between DWSD, Terri
Conerway and SAAA, Audrey Bellamy and Sharon Jordan, we were told that the DWSD did not have any
work for our laid off members. This was in response to our direct question of why our members were
not offered positions within the special projects/resource pool as had been promised us from the
beginning of talks regarding the new classifications being implemented at DWSD. We had been told that
anyone not receiving a new position would be placed in the resource pool, However, our members were
escorted out of the building without prior notification to either themselves or the Union, and we were

told specifically by Ms. Conerway that they were laid off because there was no work available for any of
them,

Sincerely,

Audrey Bellamy, President SAAA

JAMES SLATER
NOTARY PUBLIC-STATE OF MICHIGAN
COUNTY OF WAYNE
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